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Advertise Here! 

Contact us to advertise 

your business in our News-

letter! 

Special rates for long-term 

advertisers. 

Circulation over 3,000 every 

quarter. 

Spring, Summer, Autumn 

and Christmas editions each 
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The last meetings of the Parish Council were held at the old Wendover Hall, in 
the meeting room.   Meetings were held in December 2019, with a planning 
meeting also needing to be held just before the Christmas Break, January 2020 
and February 2020—with January seeing a special mid-month planning and 
budget meeting to set the budget and precept for the coming financial year for 
Humberston Village. 

Highways/Footpaths/Traffic Issues 

The consultation over the proposed TRO for Humberston has now been done 
and the Parish Council had a meeting schedule for early March to discuss the 
feedback and outcomes with NELC and the next phase of action.  Other highways 
issues included the consideration of an extra waste bin for Stephen Crescent and 
an approach is being made to NELC to see if an extra one could be provided. 

Wendover Hall and Wendover Paddock Hall 

Both Halls continue to be extremely busy and the coming financial year will see a 
programme of works for both halls, with complete redecoration throughout in 
the Paddock Hall and a refurbishment of the toilet facilities at old Wendover Hall.  
The new windows are now in place in the Old Hall which completes the project 
started during 2019. 

Planning 

The Parish Council continues to receive consultation on many planning applica-
tions for Humberston and these are discussed at the Parish Council main monthly 
meetings and also at an interim Planning Committee Meeting held mid-way 
through the month. 

Residents are most welcome to attend and make the Parish Council aware of any 
issues with planning.  All Planning Agendas and Minutes are all on the Parish 
Council website. 

Events 

The Parish Council has its upcoming VE day event on Friday 8th May, has fixed its 
Summer Event for Saturday 18th July and its Christmas Event for Saturday 5th 
December 2020.  Details will follow as usual in detail before each event. 

/continued over….. 
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Parish Council notes continued…. 

Finance 

The Parish Council met in mid-January to set its budget for the coming financial 
year of 20/21 and also set the precept requirement for the village for the coming 
financial year.  The details are set out elsewhere in this issue. 

Next Meetings 

Main monthly meetings of the Council are always held on the first calendar Tues-
day of each month at 7.15 pm at  the old Wendover Hall, Humberston.  There is 
also an extra meeting night on the third calendar Tuesday of each month, where 
planning committee and also mid-month Parish Council meetings are held. 

Next Scheduled Meetings are: 

 Tuesday 3rd March 2020 7.15  Full Council 

 Tuesday 17th March 2020 7.15  Planning/mid-month meeting 

 Tuesday 7th April 2020 7.15  Full Council 

 Tuesday 21st April 2020 7.15  Planning/mid-month meeting 

 Tuesday 5th May 2020 7.15  Full Council 

 Tuesday 19th May 2020 7.15  Planning/mid-month meeting 

  

Residents and visitors are warmly welcomed at our meetings and there is a 
‘public session’ held at the Chairman’s discretion, for members of the public to 
be able to speak on issues before the Council. 

Any resident wishing to place an item for discussion on the Parish Council 
Meeting Agenda should make sure it is sent to the Clerk, Kathy Peers, at least 
one week before the meeting, ie it should be with the Clerk by the Tuesday be-
fore each main monthly meeting or we cannot guarantee it will be placed on the 
Agenda. 

Agendas for meetings are on our website at 
“www.humberstonparishcouncil.com” 

Clerk to the Council – Kathy Peers –  

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com Tel 07494 577661 
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OPEN DROP IN SESSIONS WITH THE PARISH COUNCIL’S 

OFFICE 

As a trial, the Parish Council is opening the Parish Office for a 

morning in the new Wendover Paddock Hall to see if residents 

wish to access this service. 

If you would like to enquire about perhaps having an allotment, 

reserving a plot at the cemetery, using the village halls or have 

just a general enquiry about planning or highways and footpaths, 

then do please come along and speak to us. 

It is hoped that as well as the Parish Clerk, there will be a mem-

ber of the Parish Council and hopefully one of our NELC Ward 

Cllrs. also present. 

Monday 30th March 2020  

7.00 to 8.00 pm 

Friday 24th April 2020  

10.00 to 11.00 am 

Friday 29th May  

10.00 to 11.00 am 

 

Please come into the New Hall and the 

Sessions are in the small Office 
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Next Edition 

SUMMER 2020 

Articles, adverts etc. for the next edition must be 

with us by  

Friday 22nd May 2020  

and no later please 

Send to ‘clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com’ 

For any advertising queries please email Cllr. Clark at    

councillorhclark@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Wendover Hall and Wendover Paddock Hall 

Bookings 

Both of our Halls are available to hire for birthday parties, 

family celebrations etc. 

Hire of the halls includes full use of kitchen facilities etc. and 

bouncy castle and other entertainment hire is allowed 

If you would like to hire one of the Halls please call us on 

07494-577661 or email us at 

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Preferential rates for Humberston residents 
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Contacting the Parish Council 

To contact the Parish Council please use one of the fol-

lowing: 

 

Telephone  07494—577661 

Email—clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

(Use the number and email address for all hall bookings, 

cemetery bookings and enquiries, allotment vacancies 

and issues and general enquiries for Humberston Parish 

Council) 

The Parish Council website has now been upgraded 

and is now suitable for use with mobile devices etc. 

 

You can also access details of agendas, minutes etc. at 

www.humberstonparishcouncil.com and we also update news 

and events etc. on our Facebook page. 

 

If you want to write to us please send correspondence to: 

Humberston Parish Council, Wendover Hall, Wendover Lane, Humberston, 

NE Lincolnshire 
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Local Community  

          News 
 

 

Humberston & New Waltham Ward Update February 2020 

Crime 

There have been 48 reported crimes across the Humberston & New Wal-
tham Ward for January. There were 33 reports for Humberston, of which 
12 were at the Tesco store. 

Domestic Burglary: 1                                                                                                     
Between 27

th
 & 30

th
 January a home on Midfield Road was broken into by 

smashing a UPVC door. Jewellery was stolen.  

Commercial Burglary: 2                                                                                                      
Between 9

th
 & 15

th
 January a compound on the Wilton Road Industrial Es-

tate was entered after the perimeter fence was cut. A storage container 
was broken into and a large quantity of cable was stolen.   

During the early hours of 25
th
 January a male entered the Tesco store. He 

gained entry to the closed mobile phone kiosk and attempted to steal 
phones on display. When this failed he attempted to remove a TV. The 
male left the store and returned a short time later stealing a TV. This male 
has been charged with these offences.                                                                                        

Criminal Damage: 2                                                                                                              
On two occasions over 10

th
 & 11

th
 January a male has attended the Tet-

ney Car Sales and caused damage to 12 vehicles by scratching the body-
work or puncturing tyres.                                                                                                       
A car parked on Fieldhouse road had damage caused to the roof by using 
an implement to scratch the bodywork.                                                                          

Two damages were caused by residents of a home on Humberston Ave-
nue.           

Two damages were reported at Tesco.                                                                                          

Other crimes include:                                                                                                           
Ten shop thefts, two from Spar, the remainder from Tesco.                                                        
Five assaults.                                                                                                        

There have been five reports of ASB:                                                                                
Tesco cars driving dangerously on the carpark x2.                                                                 
Tesco male begging outside the store.                                                                                     
Tesco YCA throwing items at security.                                                                                        
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Police News continued….. 

How you can help  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure 
the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social 
behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live 
so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in the 
area.  

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local communi-
ty that should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or 
your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for the Humberston and New Waltham Ward will are:                             
PC 995 Dave Cave david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk                                                                                                                             
PCSO 7804 Tim Scott tim.scott@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

DOG FOULING 

Please remember its an offence to let your dog foul the foot-

path or any other public area such as parks etc. 

Please bag up, put it in one of the dual purpose litter/dog 

waste bins, or take it home and pop it in your wheelie bin. 

Many thanks. 
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LAST NIGHT OF THE PROMS “SPOOKTACULAR” 2020 

The thirteenth Humberston Last Night of the Proms concert will be held at 

The Beachcomber on Saturday 31st. October 2020 starting at 7.30 Pm.  It 

promises to be a truly “spooktacular” occasion. 

The Lincolnshire Hospitals Band are putting together a frighteningly fantastic 

programme for this eerily special Halloween Night “Proms” concert. Miss it if 

you dare !! 

There will be a spirited musical extravaganza to suit all tastes ending with 

the spell-binding, traditional,  

rousing, patriotic finale which is guaranteed to blow the cobwebs away. 

 

Tickets are scarily priced at only £10, so do the trick and treat yourself to a 

magical evening’s entertainment that is just out of this world. 

Tickets are available now, as always, from the Tourist Information at Clee-

thorpes Library, Reception at the Beachcomber Entertainment Centre and 

from Hough’s Coaches in Middlethorpe Road, Cleethorpes.  They can also be 

booked by email to proms@humberstonhappening.com or by phone to 

812543   or 814147.  

mailto:david.cave@humberston.pnn.police.uk
mailto:tim.scott@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:proms@humberstonhappening.com


36 

LATEST NEWS FROM THE HUMBERSTON HAPPENING 

LATEST NEWS FROM THE HUMBERSTON HAPPENING 

GRAFFITI CLASSICS at The Beachcomber  

How about this for something different ?  The Humberston Happening are or-

ganising a Concert by Graffiti Classics at The Beachcomber on Friday 27th. 

March 2020 starting at 7.30 Pm and it is a concert not to be missed.  

Who are Graffiti Classics ?  You may never have heard of them but, once you 

have seen and heard them, you certainly won’t forget them. There are “16 

strings, 8 dancing feet and 4 voices with just 1 aim; to make classical music 

wickedly funny and fantastically exhilarating for everyone, young and old. 

Graffiti Classics bursts the elitist boundaries of the traditional String Quartet 

with it’s hilarious all-singing, all-dancing musical comedy show.” 

It will be a classical concert, a gypsy-folk romp, an opera, a stand-up comedy 

set and a brilliant dance show all rolled into one ! There will be something for 

everyone and Graffiti Classics never fail to get audiences laughing, clapping 

and singing along. Kids and adults alike love the uplifting and virtuosic variety 

of music styles, all tied together with cheeky audience interaction. 

The group has performed in major theatres across the UK, Malaysia, Vietnam, 

Sweden, Germany, Holland, Estonia, USA, Norway, Italy, Greece, Denmark and 

Ireland. They have played for Presidents and Royalty and now they are coming 

to Humberston to play just for you. 

Tickets are just £ 10 each and are available from the Cleethorpes Tourist Infor-

mation, The Beachcomber Entertainments Centre, by phone to 812543 or 

814147 or by email to tickets@humberstonhappening.com. 

As with all Humberston Happening events, all proceeds will be donated to 

local charity. 
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Ward Councillor Notes Jan 2020 

Wishing everybody a belated Happy New Year. 

The run up to Christmas proved to be a very busy time for your ward councillors 

because we had the unusual event of a General Election in December as you are 

all aware. The previous December General Election was on the 7th December 

1923 won by the Labour Party. Campaigning at this time of the year is not to be 

recommended but your ward councillors were active in both the Cleethorpes 

and Grimsby campaigns, walking many miles, meeting many people and sup-

porting the election of two Conservative Members of Parliament to represent 

Cleethorpes and Grimsby in what turned out to be a resounding Conservative 

General Election victory.   

The result aside, our prime responsibility remains to respond to resident issues 

within our ward and represent all of the electorate.   

One issue that was resolved late in 2019 was the installation of a Toucan Cross-

ing on the northern leg of the Toll Bar roundabout.  NELC installed the traffic 

light-controlled crossing after the brakes were applied to a £2.1milion plan to 

scrap the roundabout entirely and erect traffic lights. The Toucan Crossing is 

performing well. Although not in Humberston, the Toucan Crossing being in New 

Waltham, the issue does illustrate the determination of the ward councillors to 

support and listen to the residents. Cllr John Fenty displayed his usual tenacity 

throughout this issue, ably supported by Cllr Shreeve, and of course myself, Cllr 

Stephen Harness.  

Planning 

There are no new major planning applications to report. However we are closely 

following the progress of the Cyden Homes planning application for 225 proper-

ties on the land east of Midfield Road and working with both the developer and 

residents to resolve certain issues such as highway concerns. This planning appli-

cation will eventually be considered by the NELC Planning Committee due to the 

sheer number of resident objections to the development recorded on the NELC 

Planning Portal.   

mailto:tickets@humberstonhappening.com
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Ward Councillor Notes continued…….. 

Footpath and Verge Parking TRO 

Ward Councillors are actively supporting the Humberston Parish Council as 

the Footpath and Verge Parking TRO approaches becoming a reality for Hum-

berston. The parish have identified the highways that they wish to exempt 

from the TRO and a resident consultation process has been processed by 

NELC.  

Not related to the TRO but of great importance are the other parking issues 

that are to be resolved. These include the future parking regime for the public 

car park adjacent to the ‘Gingerbread’, parking issues on the highways adja-

cent to the Gingerbread and St Christopher’s Road at school times, especially 

in the afternoon.  As we all know parking issues are very difficult to resolve 

without receiving the wrath of either resident or motorist. I therefore urge the 

latter to demonstrate the upmost consideration for residents when parking 

near to our schools. 

Crime.  Humberston and New Waltham remains a very desirable ward to live 

in with a low level of crime. However residents should remain vigilant and 

report any suspicious activity immediately. Our local police team of PC Dave 

Cave and PCSO Scott continue to do a magnificent job and deserve our full 

support to make Humberston an even better place to live.  

Flooding  Sadly two Humberston Fitties chalets flooded as a result of the 

heavy rainfall event before Christmas, and two is two, too many. Keeping the 

waterways clear within the Humberston Fitties requires ongoing attention. 

The highway flooding in Grimsby Road close to the North Sea Lane/Church 

Avenue/Grimsby Road roundabout has been identified as root growth in the 

local drains. Hopefully this to be resolved by the NELC Drainage Team who 

have promised remedial work.  

Finally we are here to respond to you.     

Cllr John Fenty 07712 398656 

Cllr Stephen Harness 07925 050706         Cllr Stan Shreeve 07702 343340 
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HUMBERSTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Details for Council members are as follows— 

Chairman of the Parish Council 

Cllr. Sue Bailey   councillorsbailey@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07976-853698 

Vice-Chairman 

Cllr. David Robinson  councillordrobinson@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 01472-236827 

Members 

Cllr. Pam Stevenson   

Tel: 01472-813393 

Cllr. Pip Scoffin  councillorpscoffin@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07487-660348 

Cllr. John Fenty  councillorjfenty@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07712-398656 

Cllr. Denise Watkins  councillordwatkins:@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 01472-230173 

Cllr. Mike Hodgins  councillormhodgins@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 01472-211656 

Cllr. Heidi Clark  councillorhclark@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07837-507301 

Cllr. Tracey Rudd  councillortrudd@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. E. Shawhulme  eshawhulme@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Tel: 07913-633167 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL:  

Mrs. Kathy Peers Tel. 07494 577661 

Email: clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 
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www.oakridgehotels.co.uk 01507 609169  reception@brackenborough.co.uk 
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HUMBERSTON LIONS CLUB 
 

We have had another successful Christmas this year with many fund raising activi-
ties and made donations to some very grateful people. We sold out of our Advent 
Calendar at 1600 sales, again an increase on the previous year. There are more 
and more people buying into it every year, which is wonderful for us and our abil-
ity to help those in our community who need it. The Supermarket collections by 
our Santa Sleigh raised a magnificent £3,333 that we used to buy, and then have 
delivered, around 60 food parcels to needy families and individuals through the 
McMillan Nurses and NELC Social Services plus a few who we knew of directly. 
Chocolate Selection Boxes were delivered by our Santa to Weelsby Street School 
and we made a significant donation to the Grimsby Food Kitchen to provide for 
the homeless of Grimsby over Xmas. 

 

One of the highlights of the season was being asked to bring our Santa Sleigh 
along to the Humberston Green for the switching on of the Xmas Tree Lights. All 
seemed to enjoy it and our Santa then joined everyone in Wendover Hall to hand 
out goody bags to the children. Incidentally, we took the surplus goody bags that 
the Parish Council had bought for the evening to a very grateful Weelsby School 
to be shared with the pupils. 

 

Our next planned event is a Lunch at the Grimsby Golf Club on 22 May when the 
after lunch speaker will be Tricia Stewart, one of the original Calendar Girls of the 
Yorkshire WI who made that famous calendar back in 1999. It should be a good 
do and we believe the tickets will go quickly so if you are interested please con-
tact us via either contact details below. 

 

Martin Allingham 

Secretary 

 

 

www.humberstonlions.co.uk     08458 331828 

http://www.humberstonlions.co.uk/
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Advertise your business here! 

Adverts can be paid for quar-

terly or annually and you can 

change the advertisement to 

suit your business needs each 

edition. 

Call us on 07494 577661 or 

email 

clerk@humberstonparishcoun

cil.com 
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HAIR BY CHARLOTTE 

Mobile Hairdresser 

Enjoy getting your hair done in 

the comfort of your own home 

All aspects of hair dressing—

cuts, colours, perms etc. 

Appointments to suit you 

Please call Charlotte on 

07979—526050 
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FAULT REPORTING 

Please see the link below for reporting faults 

directly to NELC/ENGIE.   

Faults such as pot holes, faulty street lights, litter bins which 

need emptying etc.etc. can all be reported through this page on 

the website. 

 

https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/report-it/ 

 

If you don’t have access to the internet and would like to report 

something, please call us on 07494 577661 and we can put it 

through for you. 

The Parish Council website at 

www.humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Has names, addresses etc. for Parish Council members, all 

documentation for the Parish and also copies of the News-

letter and contact details for the Parish Office. 
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HUMBERSTON BUDGET FOR FINANCIAL YEAR 20/21 

ADMINISTRATION        

 

 

SALARIES 

 

Item 
Budget 

 20/21 

Copier/Post/Stationery 650 

Telephone (rental/calls) 100 

Audit Fee 750 

Clerk’s/Cllr.’s Expenses 500 

Courses/Training 750 

Insurance (for all) 3250 

ERNLLCA 1200 

Footpaths, litter pick etc. 

(inc 2k for strang walk) 
5000 

Grant Aid 500 

General inc web maint 200 

General Admin inc pc up-
grades/subs etc. 

200 

Chairman’s allowance 150 

  13250 

Staffing for year 60,000 

CONTINUED OVER…... 

https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/report-it/
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WENDOVER  HALL+ PADDOCK HALL + PADDOCK ALL COMBINED 

 

CEMETERY/ALLOTMENTS 

 

Equipment/maintenance 2000 

Electricity/Gas 4000 

Business Rates 2000 

Water Rates 1400 

Cleaning Materials inc hygiene 1200 

Annual licences 600 

Bin at Hall 1500 

  12700 

Grounds Maintenance 12000 

Pot hole and other repairs inc 

Tree work Spring 2016 to road 

2500 

Rental and cem rates 1000 

Water Rates (inc allot) 1000 

Bin at cemetery 1000 

Gritting and miscellaneous 

Turf 

Fencing 

  

1250 

  18,750 
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Humberston Litter Picker 

The Parish Council is now employing a dedicated litter picker/

general operative for Humberston Village. 

The member of staff will be on duty litter picking, helping out 

with any road signs which need attention or cleaning and doing 

some gritting in bad weather on land which the Parish Council 

has responsibility for. 

If you spot any excessive amounts of litter building up at a par-

ticular location in the Village, do report it to us by email to : 

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Or call us on 

07494 577661 

And we will send our operative out to deal with it.   

We can only cover light litter, paper, plastic bottles etc. but if 

you see any larger scale items which would be classed as fly-

tipping, then do report these either to us or to the local author-

ity on 01472-313131 so that this can be sorted out. 

Thank You—Your Parish Council 
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OTHERS 

 

 

WENDOVER PROVISION                                               

 

 

TOTAL BUDGET AGREED £150,300 

TOTAL PRECEPT AGREED £87,000 

Playground inspection and re-
pairs 

1000 

Cemetery Shelter 100 

Events   

Xmas event 

2,500 

  

  

Newsletter 5000 

Newsletter distribution   

  8,600 

Drainage project/toilet upgrade 10000 

PWLB repayments yearly 16000 

Redecoration of Paddock Hall 

Cemetery Gates 

5,000 

  

6,000 
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St.Peter’s Parish Church, Humberston 

 

Do I have to believe in God to go to church? 
In church services we worship God through prayers and hymns. We offer God 

our hopes and fears in prayers and silence. We listen to what God might be say-

ing to us in bible readings and sermons. And in services of Holy Communion we 

share bread and wine to remember Jesus’s death and resurrection. After the 

Sunday service at St Peter’s at 11am we serve refreshments so people can meet 

each other informally. 

Each one of us is different, made by God. People get together to do this because 

we can encourage each other in our journey through life and because in a Chris-

tian church we believe that Jesus shows us what God is really like and how God 

wants us to live. 

People come to church for lots of different reasons. Some of us have a lifetime 

of faith; some of us have more questions than answers. In church we encourage 

each other, open to the questions of life and faith that we have and the gifts or 

blessings that God wants to give us. 

Everyone is welcome at St Peter’s whether you have a lot of faith or a lot of 

questions. You can find out more of what’s going on at St Peter’s church by fol-

lowing us on Facebook or checking out our notice board which we try to keep 

up to date. 

You are very welcome to any of our services. Special services coming up are:  

22nd March All Age service for Mother’s Day 

5th April Palm Sunday 

12th April Easter Day  

All at 11am!  
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A huge thank you  

to everyone who turned up and supported our  

Christmas event. 

 

Thank you to all who helped on the night especially Kathy 

and Lorraine and Santas helpers Scarlet and Emily. 

 

Raffle prizes were donated by - 

Lovelles, Humberston 

Spa Shop, Humberston and Cleethorpes 

St Peters Church, Humberston 

Mr & Mrs Hyde 

Mrs Coulam 

Elegant Interiors 

Blossom Pots 

Sheer Radiance 

Bentleys Tea Room 

Wardle Butchers 

Petit Delight 

Beauty at the Gate 

Parish and Ward Councillors  

And anyone else who gave a prize and we’ve missed off our 

list—a big thank you!! 
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BRIDGE CLUB 
 

In November 2018 ten enthusiasts new to the game of bridge began 
the course of lessons. 
Now, over a year on they are ready to move on to the next stage and 
therefore begin to enjoy the many benefits of this wonderful game.  
All have already played in a competition, a couple are looking for-
ward to playing on a cruise and others are considering a weekend of 
bridge where there is teaching and playing with excellent food and 
convivial company. 
 
Lessons for beginners to the game of bridge will start in September 
and anyone interested in learning is asked to contact Carol on Tel. 
816469 

 

Not Receiving News-

letters? 

If you, or anyone you know of, 

is resident in Humberston but not 

receiving their Newsletter every 

quarter, do please let us know so 

that we can make sure they receive 

one. 

Call Cllr. Bailey on 

07976-853698 and she will 

sort this out for you. 
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Other regular events at St Peter’s church  include: 

Bingo – second Thursday of the month (Sept - May). Eyes 

down 7pm 

 

Coffee plus 2pm 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month. All la-

dies are welcome for chat and spiritual support. Meet 16 

Park Lane. Tel: Diane 07513561647 

 

Art classes alternative Friday mornings 10-12 contact Mi-

chael Taylor 873200 

 

Various  craft days usually on a Thursday   

 A joint service is held every 2nd Sunday of every month at 6pm with the Hum-

berston Methodist Church. All are welcome. 

Interim Minister:  Rev  Louise Vincer 07913 843526 

louise.vincer@lincoln.anglican.org 

Churchwarden Churchwarden:     Sue Sinclair   07708974390 

For weddings or christenings please contact Rev Louise or Sue to 

arrange an informal meeting. 

https://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston/ 

mailto:louise.vincer@lincoln.anglican.org
https://www.facebook.com/StPetersChurchHumberston/
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PLANT FAYRE 

SATURDAY  16TH  MAY 

From  10.30 am.                     

Plants for Sale 

Bedding & Vegetable Plants. 

Cakes, Jams, Pickles & Preserves. 

Books, Jewellery, Paintings, Tombola & 

Jigsaws. 

Free Admission   

WENDOVER PADDOCK, HUMBERSTON. 

DN36 4HX 
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 Humberston 

Rainbows, Brownies and Guides 

 

The Rainbows, Brownies and Guides still meet weekly in Hum-

berston to have fun and adventure. 

Our six themes of our programme enable the girls to earn ex-

citing new badges and awards whilst gaining skills for life.  This 

term the brownies are learning how to deal with an emergency, 

how to respond and put a casualty in the recovery position. Our 

programme is challenging, exciting and appealing for the oldest 

girls to the youngest. 

Alongside our unit meetings we have adventures and fundrais-

ing. March will see the girls and leaders join with members 

from Cleethorpes to take part in a sponsor Zumbathon.  In April 

10 of the brownies are heading to Rand Farm for a Sleepover.  

We are hoping to have a great day out for all sections during 

the summer. 

Rainbows, Brownies and Guides are available for girls age 5-14 

but adults can be involved to. We would love to share our expe-

riences, fun and friendship with both adults and girls in the vil-

lage of Humberston.   If you would like more information or to 

register your daughter please go to www.girlguiding.org.uk or 

contact Theresa Barker 01472 879928. 
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After our tenants have renewed their allotment rents for 

the coming year, we now have a couple of plots which 

have become vacant.  If you would be interested in having 

one of our plots, then do please contact us on  

07494—577661 and ask for Kathy 

Or email us: 

clerk@humberstonparishcouncil.com 

Our allotments are open to non-residents as well as resi-

dents and we do allow greenhouses and sheds on the 

plots. 

There is also an active Allotment Holders’ Association. 

Contact us to arrange a site visit. 

ALLOTMENT VACANCIES 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
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